LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 02/26/12
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  Eight out of nine board members were present.  Officers and directors attending included:

Rollie Gibbs


Danny Lee


Patty Haack


Sandy Pettit Backus


Kae Jones Bogdanovich

Matt Shlisky


Bruce Langson


David Williams

Senator Richard Bryan, our Legal Counsel, plus Nancy Murray Harkess and Shirley Leavitt, members of our Fund Raising Committee, were also in attendance.
Board member Carole Inghram Montalto was unable to attend due to illness.
President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Resignation of Board Member

Board member Francine Sarno Pulliam submitted her resignation after our last meeting.  The board accepted Francine’s resignation and decided to not appoint a replacement at this time.
Minutes & Ratification of Prior Meeting Actions
The minutes of the January 22, 2012 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  A motion was made and unanimously approved to ratify all actions taken at that meeting.
Financial Report
The Income and Expense Statement as of 02/26/12 was reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  It was decided that we would not open another CD at this time. All expenses since the last meeting were approved by the board.
Budget
The 2012 LVHSAA Budget as of 02/26/12 was reviewed and approved.  There were no new variances since the previous meeting,
COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
Information on reunions for classes of 1952 and 1957 has been posted on the LVHSAA website.  Additional reunions will be posted as information is received.
Fund Raising

Sandy Backus reported that there are now six Fund Raising Committee members (herself, Nancy Murray Harkess, Nancy K. Banner, Shirley Maquire Leavitt, Francine Sarno Pulliam and Brenda Williams).  They held their first meeting and are pursuing several fund raising ideas, including Helldorado rodeo tickets, group tickets to plays at the Las Vegas Academy, the Nellis Air Show, doing volunteer work for other organizations, etc.  Nancy Harkess will coordinate tickets for the Guys and Dolls play at the Las Vegas Academy on March 10, followed by dinner somewhere downtown.  Board members will attend to see how it works out and if it would be worthwhile to buy a block of tickets in the future. 
Grants
We have not received any new requests for grants from students or teachers.
Historian Update

Our new Historian is Richard Franklin (class of 1961).  Unfortunately, he was unable to attend the meeting due to illness in his family.  Thanks to alumni Myram Borders, who donated a box of items, including photos and a band uniform.  
Membership
A brief discussion was held on how to attract younger alumni to join.  Patty reported that the LVHSAA currently has 328 paid members, including 81 lifetime members, plus 6 honorary members and 10 scholarship winners, for a total of 344 members in good standing.  45 memberships expired 09/30/11.  We received 23 renewals and 2 new memberships since the last meeting.
Mentoring Program

There has been no activity.  Bruce will contact the Student Council Advisor, Kevin Kloeker, regarding attending Student Council meetings in the near future.
Scholarships

Alma Chavez Sprague (class of 1939) has donated $3000 for three scholarships again this year.  Matt has been in touch with the Senior Counselor at LVHS.  They have posted information about our scholarships at the school.  We are offering two $4000 and three $1000 scholarships (from Alma Chavez Sprague) this year.  Matt has made contact with several of our previous winners, all of whom are still attending UNLV or CSN.  Bruce Langson, Rollie Gibbs, Patty Haack, Carole Inghram Montalto, Kae Jones Bogdanovich and Nancy Murray Harkess all accepted appointments to be on the 2012 Scholarship Review Committee.
Senior Squares

Chairperson Sarah Butler Walker was unable to attend the meeting.  Senator Richard Bryan, Rollie Gibbs and Bruce Langson met recently with the CCSD principal architect and have a meeting planned on March 28 with Bob Stoldal of the Las Vegas Historical Preservation Committee.  Senator Bryan is planning to talk to several contractors and is helping us pursue funding avenues.  Sarah has promised to close the existing Senior Squares checking account and transfer the remaining funds to the LVHSAA account as soon as possible.
Vehicle Donation Program

We still have a van and a small trailer that were donated.  Bruce is trying to sell these through Craig’s List.  Bruce has provided the necessary IRS forms to donors.
Website and Facebook

Dave Williams continues to keep the LVHSAA website updated daily.  
Wildcat Reunion 
The first committee meeting was held on March 8.  We are waiting for the catering contract from The Orleans.  The next committee meeting will be on April 5.
OLD BUSINESS

Desert Breeze

We sent $300 to LVHS and will have articles in the remaining three issues of the Desert Breeze (mid-February, March/
April and May/Senior issue).  
2012 Helldorado

We will be ordering new metallic sheeting and fringe for the sides of the Wildcat float.   Bruce is looking into the possibility of red carpeting for the platform, rather than metallic sheeting.  Bruce has not heard from Larry Ruvo regarding being our “celebrity” alumnus on the float.  Senator Bryan is not available, as he will be out of town that day.
Homeless Students

We learned that there are a considerable number of homeless students at LVHS.  Principal Debbie Brockett suggested gift cards or food donations.  We decided to look into the possibility of buying caps and gowns for the homeless seniors.  Patty will contact the school regarding costs, etc.
LVHSAA Brochures

The new supply of the LVHSAA brochures has been received.
State Sales Tax Exemption

At the last meeting, Sarah Butler Walker mentioned that she has been successful in obtaining State Sales Tax Exemption for several organizations.  She volunteered to review our application and help with the re-submission.  Since Sarah was unable to attend today, Patty will follow-up with her.
Yearbook Ad
After our last meeting, a half-page ad became available in the 2012 LVHS yearbook.  Patty designed the ad and sent it to LVHS along with a check for $200.  
Yearbook Auction

The LVHS yearbooks previously donated were auctioned and resulted in a $400 contribution to our Scholarship Fund.  Several more yearbooks have been recently donated and will be auctioned when we do the next Wildcat Tales newsletter.

NEW BUSINESS
Annual Membership Meeting
Our annual Membership Meeting will be held on May 17 in the cafeteria at LVHS.  Information will be sent out to all members in the near future along with the next Wildcat Tales newsletter.

Postcards for Seniors and Parents

Patty designed a postcard, soliciting membership, that will be given to Seniors and their parents at their meeting in May.
Wildcat Tales Newsletter

Patty asked for volunteers to write articles for the next newsletter.  Matt, Nancy and Bruce volunteered.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, Sunday, March 25, 2012 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
